Dear Ms Loveland,

We have not met, but I would like to think of you as a progressive official leading Washington state into a brighter future with respect to agriculture. I have been deeply disappointed to learn that the Department of Agriculture thus far has taken a position on the raw milk consumption issue which is not forward thinking, but going backwards and certainly less than courageous. You say you want to work with micro-dairy farmers, but this stance does not advance the relationship.

It is to be expected that the large dairies and farming federations with vested interests and outmoded thinking would support the onerous and draconian measures presently before the legislature. The raw milk issue is central to the emergence and flourishing of small family farms, which unquestionably represent the future and their liberation expresses the sentiment of the public with respect to where agriculture needs to go rather than suppressing that clear need. Witch-hunting is no longer fashionable.

Why won’t you and the Department of Agriculture get off the dime and support the totally reasonable, safe, and progressive compromise for a micro–dairy work group amendment to SB6377?

In many ways the small farm movement and the raw milk consumption campaign, both of which make so much sense, are like the organic movement that began with opposition from officialdom and conventional agriculture, but now are snowballing nationally, internationally and in Washington State. I’ve seen the Department come a long ways in its thinking on such things as fertilizer definition and registration to reflect new awareness and new realities. Why not come in as the vanguard for a change?

I call upon you to get out in front and announce that the Department has come to its senses and will support a very reasonable solution to a need and a problem that isn’t going to go away, but calls for creative solution and bold leadership backed by workable regulations that allow small farms to operate, cooperate and flourish.

I further entreat you to look into the real facts and statistics relative to the true nutritional values of whole raw milk and the safety record that has been achieved wherever sensible sanitation procedures have been instituted. We should not let unreasonable fears and oppressive measures get in the way of health and prosperity. Please support the amendment of Representatives Kretz and Appleton. Do a good thing.

Sincerely, Gary L Kline, Owner, Black Lake Organic Nursery & Garden Store

